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Fellow Alumni, I extend greetings to you on behalf of the faculty and students of 
our Alma Mater. We're busy and we're crowded, --over 1800 students and over 110 
facu lty members -- but all seems to be going well, I hope, going forward. Last summer 
we had forty-five students enrolled in graduate work, -- our first effort in that field. 
This College opened 66 years ago. When it opened it offered only one year and two year 
courses for high school graduates. It even admitted eighth grade graduates. Thirty - three 
years later it was granting four year college degrees, and now after sixty-six years it is 
offering graduate work. It's hard to predict what the next thirty-three years will bring. 

Our new physical education building is now in use and some time during the year 
you must see it. If it does as much for the College as the building we opened a year ago, 
- the College Union, - that'll really be something . 

We hope to see you at Homecoming on the 22nd or at Milwaukee on November 
3rd. Our best wishes to you for continued success in your work. 

DATE 

Fri., Oct. 14 

Wed., Oct. 19 

Wed., Oct. 19 

Fri., Oct. 21 

Fri., Oct. 21 

Sat., Oct. 22 

Sun., Oct. 23 

Wm . C. Hansen 

OFFICIAL HOMECOMING DATES 

TIME EVENT PLACE 

8: 00 P.M. Queen's Dance Union 

7: 30 P.M. Queen's Assembly Auditorium 

8: 30 P. M. Torchlight Parade 

8:00 A.M.- Election In Front of Aud. 
4 : 00P.M. Main Bldg. 

7: 00 P.M. Homecoming Assembly Auditorium 
7: 40 P.M. Bonfire Schmeekle Field 
8: 30 P.M. Street Dance Blacktop in back 

of Campus School 

10: 30 A.M. Homecoming Parade 
After Parade Yell Like H--- Contest Front of Union 
l: 30 P.M. FOOTBALL 

Pointers vs. Platteville Goerke Field 
Al I Day Open House for Alumni, Students and Friends 
After Game Social Hour -Coffee & Doughnuts -Union Lounge 

9: 00 P. M. Homecoming Dance Field House 

2: 30 P.M. Glee Club Concert Auditorium 



flHOTO !W DR . CHAN G 

MAIN ENTRANCE, MAIN BUILDING 

Dear Friends: 

Soon October 22 wil I be upon us, our date 
with Platteville State for the b ig Homecoming battle. 
In the past that game has always been a good one 
and I see no reason why this year should be an 
exception. 

We have a fine young team, one which wi ll 
give a good account of themselves regardless of the 
competition. We have some very fine ve terans back 
along with a host of new freshmen. All they need is 
a little experience and they will be great. 

We hope you wil I be with us on that day be­
cause without the support of our alumni,homecoming 
wi II not mean a thing. 

Wh ile you are here, make it a must to look 
over our new field house. A year ago I told you that 
we will have the finest facilities in the State. After 
you look over our plant I'm sure you wl II agree with 
me 100%. 

We'll be looking for you come October 22nd . 

H. F. Quandt 
Director of Athletics 

Dr. Gordon Haferbecker, Director of Admission, 

Reports on Enrollment 

Central State had one of the largest enrollment increases in the State College 
system for the term beginning in September, 1960. Total enrollment reached 1802 com­
pared to 1609. A record number of 788 freshmen were enrolled. The remaining enrollment 
was distributed as follows: sophomores 423; juniors 327; seniors 244; and specials 20. 
There has been some increase in the enrollment of women which is 629 this year. The 
enrollment of men is 1173. · 

Eighteen students enrolled from foreign countries including some new students from 
Hong Kong, Formosa, Kenya, Iran, and India. There are two new students from Hav.1aii 
making a total of four from that state. 

Stevens Point is now about third among the State Colleges in total enrollment. It 
is anticipated that the fall of 1961 will see a total enrollment of 2010 and enrollment is 
expected to cross the 3000 mark in 1967. We are particularly pleased to see an upturn in 
the enrollment in the teaching divisions and in home economics. 



Academic Departments 

The growth of the college has resulted in the offering of many new majors in recent 
years. In the spring of 1960 the Regents approved a new major in sociology. The college 
adminsitration has recently divided the former social science department into separate 
departments of history, economics, political science, and sociology. Dr. George Dixon has 
been named chairman of sociology, Professor Garland Fothergill of political science, and 
Dr. James Jensen of economics. 

It is expected that within another year or two at the most a major in political 
science will be available. Other new majors added within the past few years include 
speech, economics, and German. The college also revised the music program within the 
last year to provide for a new Bachelor of Music Degree which will give a stronger pre­
paration in mus ic for those going into that field. We believe that we now have the larg­
est number of students enrolled in the music major of any of the State Colleges. 

Extension and Saturday Class Enrollment 

Extension and Saturday class enrollment reached a new high in Stevens Point in 
September, 1960. A total of 457 students are enrolled in 17 extension classes which are 
offered at 13 extension centers in Central Wisconsin. A total of 337 students are enrol led 
in 14 Saturday classes which are being offered on the campus. A list of Saturday and ex­
tension course offerings for the second semester of 1960 - 61 can be secured by writing to 
the Extension Di rector after October l 5, 

READING ROOM, COLLEGE LIBRARY 



FROM THE COLLEGE UNION 

"An invitation is extended to all life me mbers of the College Union ta partake in 
the Homecoming festivities which are scheduled for the Union. 11 

It doesn't seem possible, but there are over 700 Alumni who hold these life mem­
berships, many of whom have had a chance to use the building already. The Union is 
celebrating its second Homecoming this year, and from all indications the events sched­
uled for the Union wi II be the best ever. 

The last year has seen many changes in the Union - we have already had our first 
taste of growing pains. Among the changes are; The addi t ion of 20 bicycles which are 
available for student use, a new service line for the Snack Sar, additional Kitchen facil­
ities and a wide range of programs and program planning. 

The program aspect of the union has really just begun this year. The addition of 
another faculty men.her to the Union staff, in the capacity of Assistant Director, enables 
the Union to offer a much wider range of services, and to he Ip all other Campus organi­
zations with their planning and organization of programs, Among the many events sched­
uled for th is year are: an Outing Club, with week-end trips, curling and tennis teams, 
bicycle trips, skiing and skating parties, etc. The Social Committee has planned at least 
six all-campus dances, which are informal, free and open to all students. 

The Union has started to become a tradition on the Campus in one short year, and 
is gradually assuming its role as the true "family room" of the Campus. It is here that the 
students can find a place to relax or to meet with friends or faculty members. It is here 
that they learn to make good use of their leisure time and can get help in planning their 
activities. Through the various committees of the Union Board, it provides a cultural, 
social and recreational program aiming to make free rime a cooperative factor with study 
in education. In al I its processes, 
it strives to develop the person as 
well as the intellect. The building, 
together with the program of the 
Union tries to represent a well-con­
sidered plan for the community life 
of the College , 

The Union Board,as well as 
the entire Union staff hopes to see 
many of you during this coming 
Homecoming Season. A full sched­
ule of events is planned and the 
Union wi 11 be the center for most 
week-end activities. A most cordial 
invitation is extended to al I alumni 
to be on hand for the Homecoming 
assembly Friday evening at 7 P.M. 
in the college auditorium, and stay 
through until the glee club concert 
Sunday at 2:30 P.M. If there is any 
way the Union staff could be of 
service during "your" week-end, 
please fee I free to ask. 

J. R. Amacker, Director 
Food Service & College Unior PH OTO BY DR. CHAN G 

FRONT, COLLEGE UNION 



HOME ECONOMICS ALUM NEWS 
1960 

The Home Economics Deportment welcomes you to a coffee hour at the home man­
agement house on Saturday morning, October 22, from 9: 30 -11 : 30. It is a good place 
to watch the parade and meet your friends. The housing class is in charge of arrangements 
with Helen Topping, Westfield, and Mrs. Carmen Briscoe, Stevens Point, serving as co­
chairmen. Bring your family and friendso 

A graduate program in home economics is now being considered. We are making 
tentative plans to begin the program in the 1961 summer session with a course in clothing 
and textiles. The specific requirements of the program have not been completed, but will 
most likely follow the general plan of 3 - 6 credits in liberal arts; 3 - 6 credits in ped­
ogogical foundations including three semester credits in a seminar in home economics 
education; 12 - 15 credits in home economics with two summers being offered at Stevens 
Point and two at the University of Wisconsin or Stout State College. Eventually, we 
expect the total program to be held at CSC. 

Those interested in graduate work should write to Dr. Burdette Eaton or Dr. Agnes 
Jones. 

During the summer Miss Ethel Hill taught clothing and textiles at the University 
of Saskatchewan for six weekso 

Miss Doris Davis attended the Foods and Nutrition Institute at Iowa State Univers­
ity for two weeks in June. 

Miss E Iv ire Thomson attended the "Institute on Counseling Consumers on the Use 
of Credit" at the University of Wisconsin, July 28 and 29. 

Mrs. Agnes Jones served as publicity chairman for the Wisconsin School Food 
Service Association Convention in Stevens Point, August 17 - 19. She was elected sec­
retary of the association for 1960 - 61. She also taught summer school at CSC. 

Mrs. Fay Clifford has been added to the staff to teach clothing on a part time 
basis this semester. 

The kitchen at the Home Management House and Miss Thomson's bedroom were 
redecorated this summer and presently the dining room and living room at the college ore 
having a face lifting. 

A workshop for clothing instructors in the Wisconsin Volley Vocational Schools 
was conducted on Saturday, September 24th. Miss Ethel Hill of the college Home Eco­
nomics Deportment presented infonmation on pattern selection, alteration of patterns and 
construction of a basic garment for fitting. Minerva Jipson of the Stevens Point Voca­
tional School was in charge of arrangements. Twenty-five instructors representing seven 
cities attended the meeting. 

We wish to thank our loyal alums for their support and encouraging home econom­
ics students to attend CSC. Our enrollment went up 20% this fall. We now have 133 
majors. 



INTRODUCING 

THE NEW DIRECTOR · 

OF SECONDARY EDUCATION 

John J . Gach joined the college staff 
in the capacity of Director of Secondary 
Education in Septe mbe r. He has been a native 
of Wisconsin except for the past two years at 
wh ich t ime he has served as Principal of the 
West Di vision Hi gh School , N iles Township, 
Skokie , Illi no is, a school of 3800 students . 

His educational background includes a B. A. Degree with a major in history 
from Beloit College, an M. A. Degree in Educational Admin istration from Northwestern 
University, and additional graduate work at the Uni ve rsity of Mi nnesota, Stanford Uni -
versity, and Northwestern Uni versity , where he has specialized in the fieldsofguidance, 
curriculum, and administration . 

He has taught at the Public Schools of Whitewater, Janesville, and Racine. 
His administrative experience includes positions ofVice-Piincipal and Princ ipal at Racine 
and West Allis. Mr. Gach has been very active in a number of educational organizations 
within the state and contributed much to the disseminating of professional information 
through various professional publications. 

In addition to his position as Director of the Secondary Division, he wi 11 serve 
as Assistant Director of Teacher Education and Placement and charged with the responsi­
bi I ities of the off- campus student teaching program at the secondary level. We are sure 
that alumni wi II be inte rested in becoming acqua•nted with Mr. Gach as they have an 
opportunity to visit the campus . 

From Your Placement Office 

The listing of the placements of the 1959-60 graduates is expected to be in­
cluded in this issue of the News Letter. If space is not available, it will be included in 
the Christmas edition. For those whose record is not up-to-date as to their location,their 
names will be included as soon as this information has reached this office. 

We have only a partial list of the placements of the Letters and Science grad­
uates. We are now contacting those who have not as yet reported their present positions 
and will include the placements of the Letters and Science graduates in the next edition. 
At that time we will also include a list of the alumni placements. This will include those 
who have accepted promotional opportunities. 



The Placement Office is indeed pleased with the splendid positions which 
graduate, of CSC have accepted and the fine promotions which many have received. It 
is an ind ication of the quality of their teaching records or their record in whatever em­
ployment in which they may be engaged. We hope that many more graduates of this col­
le ge wi 11 avai I themselves of the opportunity for continued education at the graduate level 
and, thus, to be available for these opportunities as they present themselves. 

Graduates are urged to keep their credentials up-to-date so that as new po­
sitions are reported to us we can notify you of them and assist you should you be interest­
ed in making a change. May we remind you that there is no cost for this service but in­
stead is a pleasure fo r a Placement Office to provide as you make the information avail­
able to us. To avoid delays in bringing your credentials up-to-date, we would urge that 
you contact the Placement Office by letter in the first half of the school year which will 
pe rmit us to extend thi s service before the rush of credentials for the seniors begins. If 
you have prefe rence as to the type of position and location , it would be wel I to include 
this information. We would appreciate your letting us know of vacancies about which you 
may learn so that we could pass this information along to CSC graduates who are looking 
for these new opportunities . Many fine positions have been made available through the 
splendid cooperation of our loyal alumni. 

Your Alumni Office Requests 
l. That you send us personal information about yourself, your family, your 

new position, your travels, any scholarships you received, and other information, which 
would be of in•erest to your former college friends a nd associates . We are sure that find­
ing this info rmation in the issues of the News Letter would be most interesting as it is to 
those of us at the college. It is one way to share the good fortunes of our fine graduates 
wi th others who may have moved here or there and unable to keep track of their friends 
other than through such a News Letter. 

2. That you request any CSC alumnus who is not a member or who has not 
bee n receiving the News Letter to get in touch with us and add h is or her name to our 
active list. We find in comparing our list of alumni wi th those of other colleges that we 
have considerable distance to go to meet their progress. It takes the cooperation of al I of 
our members to help us in thi s effort. 

3. That you keep your address up-to-date so that communi catior.s se nt you 
would not be returned to us because of the wrong or incomplete address. This not only 
adds to the cost of the alumni services but delays your recei v ing the News Letter when it 
is issued. 

4. That you find it possible to assist your alumni Association in some of its 
projects being planned for the year. Communication will come to you soon in connection 
with recent planning . 

5. That you clip the printed active membership form from the back page and 
send it to an alumnus who, as far as you know, is not a member and encourage active 
membership. 

--------Homecoming Social Hour---------. 
Free Coffee and Doughnuts for all Alums and Faculty 

Fol lowi ng Homecoming Game Union Lounge 
PLEASE COME ! 

It is your opportunity to meet and visit briefly with classmates and former instructors • 

.__ _____________ The Alumni Committee and The College Union 



Naae 

Bannach, Barbara 
Beaulieu, Pearl 
Bird, Marion 

* Birkholz, Jamie 
Bralley, Gai I 

* Braun, Lenore 
Cab le, Marlene 
Cepek, Judy Ann 
Crueger, Mary 
Darling, Diane 
Dustin, Kay 
Eskriit, Marilyn 
Gosh, Annette 

• Hedquist, Lola 
Houden, Audrey 

Caskey, Wi lliam 
* Cate, George 

Dean, Leary 
Kowalske , Robert 
Kay, Charles 
Low, Sylvia 
Newby, Lyde 11 
Pautz, Joan 

* Pierce, Edward 
* Marciniak, M. J . 

Redlin, Jacqueline 

Biology Majors 

Collier, Karen 
Foti, Don 
Gibbs, Boyd 
Henderson, Lennart 
How lett, George 
Johnson, Richard 
Kobishop, Clarence 
Nelson, Ronald N. 
Pease, Joseph 
Prunty, Patrick 
Rasmussen, James 
Shaw, Walter 
Sroda, Leroy 
Tellock, Lorene 

Timm, Richard 
Truskowsk i, Win. 
Wernbe rg , Werner 
Woodrell, Harold 
Yenchesky, Richard 
Yetter, Henry 

PLACEMENT REPORT 
WISCONSIN STATE COLLEGE, STEVENS POINT 

1960 GRADUATES 

Position 

PRIMARY 
Appleton 
Maintowoc 
Whiting, Wis. 
Hartford 
Marshfield 
Milwaukee 
Whiting, Wis. 
New London 
West Allis 
Champaign, I 11 . 
Married 
Madison 
West Ailis 
Wh iting, Wis. 
Wausau, Rib Mountain 

Na11e 

* Kuse, Barbaro 
Marko, Beverly 
Massey, Carol 
Millard, Emma 
Mills, Mary 

* Ne Ison, Irene 
Otto, Barbara 
Pautz, Mary Ann 
Raguse, Elaine 
Rulseh , Sue 
Schieb, Mary Lou 
Slack, Patricia 
Stoleson, Barbara 
Wi lliams, Barbara 
Wanta, Rita 

INTERMEDIATE - UPPER ELEMENTARY 

New London 
Rock County 
Oconomowoc 
Wausau 
Beloit 
Wausau 
Elkhorn 
West Allis 
Mauston 
Waukesha 
Bonduel 

• Roller, M. Joy 
Ryskoski, Donald 
Schaefer, James 
Simonson, Darlene 
Stoflet, Donna 

* Storch, Robert 
Swaljug, Alice 
Smith, James 

* Sorensen, W ii I iam 
* Viestenz, Alice 

Wi lson, Fanne ll 
Sieracki, Florian 

SECONDARY EDUCATION 

Married 
Insu rance Adj. 
Wittenberg 
Wis. Rapids 
Merrill 
Antigo 
Marshfield 
Madison 
Pardeviiie 
Tomahawk 
Medford 
Hardware Mut. 
Algoma 
Married 

Black Creek 
U. S. Gov't 
Clintonville 
Florence 
Stephenson, Mich. 
Amery 

Conservation Majors 

Moede, Carl 
Mushinski, Robert 

Conservation-Biology Majors 

Amundsen, Donald 
Copes, F.rederick 
Engel, James 
Fiedorowicz, George 
Groshek, Robert 
Ze llhuber, Donald 

Chemistry Majors 

Backhaus, Preston 
Greisinger, Ray 
Kersten, Lee 
Peterson, Gary 
Richards, Charles 
Trachte, Arnold 

Economics Majors 

Maier, Ronald 
Biology-General Science Majors 

Bardouche, Gerald Algoma 

Positi1n 

Beave r Dam 
Rhinelander 
Biron-Wis. Rapids 
Stevens Point 
Appleton 
Waupun 
Whiting, Wis. 
Gilman 
Bonduel 
Clintonville 
Oshkosh 
Kenosha 
Wausau 
Be loit 
Marinette 

Rl, Wis.Rapids 
Madison 
Green Bay 
Married 
Jeffe rson 
Muskegon, Mich. 
Hartford 
West Bend 
Westf ield 
Neenah 
Marinette 
Beaver Dam 

Coleman 
J. C. Penny Cc;,. 

lndus.,Minn. 
Waupaca 
Grad. School 
Grad. School 
Waupaca 
Montana 

Westfie ld 
Waukesha 
Auburndale 
Marion 
Cambria 
Chemist Ray-0-Vac 

Geneva, ill. 



Name 

English Ma jors 

Case, Ge ra ldine 
Chwae, Charles 
Danielson, Kay 
Gibbs, Boyd 
Hofer, Joye 
Jensen, Carol 
Kudla, Jeron,e 
La rson, James 

Richard, Glo ri a 
Runge, Emi ly 
Seif, Caryl 
Sprague, Eu ge ne 
Zielinski, June 

English-Speech Majors 

Pronz, Patricia 

General Science Majors 

Beamish, Mur iel 
Paulson, John 

Geography Majors 

Flora, Floyd 
Strasser, Richard 

History Majors 

Position Name 
SECONDARY EDUCATION 

Waupaca 
Goodman 
Married 
W ittenberg 
Westfield 
Denver, Col. 
Mayville 
Boscobel 
Madison 
Married 
Waterford 
Birnamwood 
Park Fol Is 

Antigo 

Wis. Rapids 
Rudolph 

Wausau, Rib Mt. 
Tomahawk 

Home Economics Majors 

Altman, Agnes 
Bower, Donna 
Boyer, Joanne 
Clifford, Fay 
Effa, Rebecca 
Hansen, Anna 
Janke, Beth 
Kucharzak , Mary 
Link, Shirley 
Magnin, Janet 
Mathey, Marjo 
Nehring, Jayme 
Perkofsk i, Petri cia 
Pushek, Jeanette 
Rasmussen, Louise 
Selk, June 
Speerstra, Gretchen 
Worzalla, Margaret 
Wruck, Beverly 

Mathematics Maiers 

Bohm, Barbara 
Cutts, Richard 
Dahlke, Richard 
Gauerke, Jeanette 
Jacobs, Davi d 

Position 

Marathon 
Married 
Cambria 
St.Point Voe. 
Married 
Rudolph 
Elmwood 
Rosholt 
Married 
Home Agent 
West Allis 
Goodman 
Seymour 
Denmark 
Stratford 
Necedah 
Madison 
West Allis 
Clintonville 

Married 
Wittenberg 
Chilton 
Kenosha 
Nekoosa-Bessette, Dennis 

Bower, Jerry 

Clintonv i lle 
Mich. State 
U. 5. Army 
Pu lask i 

Edwards Paper Co. 

Britten, Arva 
Coylor, Robe rt 
Karier, Bety 
Luedtke, James 

McCarthy , Shirley 
Nugent, Robert 
Nylund, Marguerite 
Schaller!, Raymond 
Schnabel, W.illiam 
Schwab, Bernard 
Van Dreel, Bernard 

Not Teaching 
Waukesha 

Wis. School for Boys 
Adams 
Horton vi I le 
Waldo 
Zion, Ill. 
Wis. Rapids 
Local Rabbi 
Mayville 

Konko I, Nancy 
Lubinski, Allen 
Lucas, John 
Schneideiwent, Myron 
Smyth, Evelyn 
Whitehouse, Gerald 
Wozniak, Stanley 

Music Majors 

Adams, G, Harlan 
Anderson, James 
Bailey, Clinton 
Nowicki, Helen 
Sommers, Grace 
Chesebro, Robert 

Physics Majors 

Kitzman, Gerald 

ALUMNI DIRECTORY TO BE ISSUED 

Oxford 
Waldo 
Madison 
Muskegon, Mi ch. 
Westminster,Col. 
Tigerton 
Pulaski 

Marion 
Waunakee 
Bowler 
Whiting, Wis. 
Preble-Green Bay 
Grad. School 

Grad. School 

You r Alumn i Association is preparing an official directory of all active members, 
The name, address , profession, as well as personal information (wife or husband's name -
children - extent of graduate preparation , etco ) will be inc luded. Many names not now 
on the li st are needed before the d irectory can be publishe.d, Th e name of every a lumnus 
should be includedo Won ' t you assist us by send ing us the name and address of every CSC 
al umnus you may know , It wi 11 he lp us to prepare a complete and useful directory o We 
receive so many requests for the whereabouts of our graduates th at a directory is ve ry use­
ful. Many colleges have a lready prepared a directory of thei r graduates . We shoul d not 
be the exception. Your assistance is needed if we are to do a good job . Your continued 
loyal support is deeply apprec iated, 

YOUR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 



News Concerning C. S. C. Alums 

RAYMOND M. URBANS, '37, has been promoted to Senior Engineer in the Power and 
Service Mechanical Engineering Department at Western Electric Company, Chicago, II I. 

MRS. ROBERT ENGEL, the former ELAINE ESKRITT, '57, is presently li v ing at Glendive, 
Montana where her husband is employed as an e lectrical engineer with Shell Oil Co. The 
Engel's live at 1024 N. River Ave., Glendive, Montana. 

A tour of Europe was enjoyed this summer by four CSC alums -ARDIS RACE, '58,MAXINE 
SEEFELDT, '58, JOYCE HANNEMAN , '58, and NANCY SZALKOWSKI, '58. They 
joined the tour headed by Lewis of the college staff. 

At Menasha are two '58 graduates of CSC - LEONARD MARKO and DALE LOOMANS. 
Both have been teaching the fifth grade in the Menasha School System. 

RO~ERTA VAUGHN SOHR, '56,has just returned from Germany with her husband Charles 
and their son. She is now living in Oshkosh where her husband is a bio-chemist at Mercy 
Hospital. 

Also living at Oshkosh is '58 grad V . ANNE ZIMMERMAN SCHEUERMAN. Anne is 
teaching school while her husband, Conrad, is attending school. 

RUGH HETZEL HARSHAW, a ' 13 grad, has for fifteen years conducted a children's radio 
program called "Carnival of Books" on NBC at 7 : 45 on Sunday mornings. The program 
presents an e xcerpt from a book and introduces a panel of children to discuss the books. 
The "Carnival of Books" has been given four local awards and seven national awards. 
Also for the past twenty-one years Mrs. Harshaw has conducted a quiz program based on 
children's books called the "Battle of Books" for the Chicago Board of Education on 
Station WBEZ. She now resides at 303 Crestwood Village, Northfield, ill. 

DOROTHY CUFF WEGE, '58, may now be reached at 23466 Buckingham, Mount 
C lements, Michigan . Her husband, David, has recently been stationed at the Air Force 
Base near Selfridge, Michigan . 

DESMOND H. BRAGG, '50, has been appointed Assistant Professor of Education in the 
Drake College of Education, Des Moines, Iowa. Dr. Bragg has the Master of Science 
and Doctor of Philosophy Degrees from the University of Wisconsin. 

Teaching in Honolulu, Hawaii this coming school year are two CSC grads, JOAN 
SUMMERS, '53, and BETTE WARNER, '50 . Joan wi ll be teaching third grade at Koko 
Head School while Bette will have the second grade at the same school. 

JEROME A. BOETTCHER, '54, was selected by Marquette University to be a group dis­
cussion leader fo r a summer course on h igh school English . He led informal discussions o n 
such subjects as appreciat ion of li te rature among high schoo l stude nts , howstudent writ ing 
can develop from the study o f li te rature, and a four-year p lan to prov ide cont inuity in a 
hi gh schoo l literatu re program . Jerry is currently Chairman of the Engl ish Department at 
Brookfield High Schoo l. 

LEONARD M. ROHDE , '48, re cent ly rece ived an appointment as Acting Postmaster of 
Weyauwega. The Roh des have purchased a home in Weyauwega and plan to remain the re 



fora longtime. TheirfamilyincludesMaryEllen, 12, Thomas, II, Robert,9,Mike,5, 
and Patrick, I. Prior to his appointment, Mr. Rohde taught science at Weyauwega High 
School. 

JERRY M. MADISON, '57, world history teacher and debate coach at New London High 
School, heads the Social Studies Department there. He recently spent the summer in 
Europe with Mr. Lewis's group. 

ALAN A. DANKE, '59, who is serving with the U.S. Army, was recently awarded the 
job of operations and ceremonial clerk. He is responsible for fulfi I ling al I of the U. S. 
Army funeral commitments at Ari ington National Cemetery each day and for the Honor 
Guard Company's special jobs. Their last commitment was participation in the activities 
for the King and Queen of Thailand. 

JOYCE KRUGER NATZKE, '50, resides at R. I, Bonduel, where she and her husband 
run a farm and also raise purebred holsteins. Their family consists of three boys, David, 4, 
Teddy, 2 1/ 2, and Mark, I. In addition, she served as Acting Shawano County Home 
Agent from October, 1959, to April, 1960. 

Heading the Home Economics Department at West Bend High School is '32 grad HELEN 
HAMMES GOSKA. She has two children, Leon and David. 

RODNEY F.JOHNDON, '58, attends the Candler School of Theology in Florida where 
he has two more years to complete before beginning full-time work in the Florida Con­
ference of the Methodist Church. During the summer he worked as an Assistant Pastor for 
a summer work scholarship. 

A month's vacation touring the Western United States and Hawaii was enjoyed by'59grad 
JOANNE WALLNER. She visited such places as the Badlands, Mount Rushmore, Salt 
Lake City, San Francisco, Disneyland, Grand Canyon, plvs many interesting points in 
Hawaii. 

JERRY MUNDERLOH, '56, and his wife, the former MINA JOHNSON, '56, are cur­
rently residing at Mayer Rt., Prescott, Arizona. They have two children, Jenny and 
Marty. Both Mina and Jerry plan to teach th is fol I. 

RALPH T. POTTER, '59, has accepted a new teaching position at Thornridge High School 
at Dolton, Illinois. His new address is Box 1231, 13240 Avenue F, Chicago 33, Illinois. 
The Potter's have two children, Diane, 2 1/ 2, and David, 5 months. 

Teaching at Parkway School, City of Glendale, Milwaukee County, is MARGARET 
MARTENS FARRELL, '31. As of June, 1960, she completed the 27th year of her teach­
ing career. She has one chi Id, Mary Frances, 11 . 

ROGER WORLUND, '58, has accepted a position as biologist in the Basic Research Sec­
tion at S. C. Johnson & Son, Inc, in Racine. The Worlunds have two sons, James, 5 1/ 2, 
and Thomas, 2 1/2. 

With the completion of work on his Master's Degree in School Adm inistration at the Uni­
versity of Wisconsin, Milwaukee, DONALD R. PAGE, '56, accepted a position as Su­
pervising Prinicpal of the Elcho School System. Prior to this appointment Don taught for 
four years at the Arrowhead High School at Hartland. His wife, the former ROBERTA 
NETZEL, '55, taught for one year at Marshfield and for four years at Hartland. Because 
of an expected addition to the family, Mrs. Page has retired from teaching for the present. 



KEN McCARR, '28, is Registrar of the U.S. Trotting Association, which records the blood 
lines and changes of ownership of all trotting and pacing horses in the U.S. and the 
Maritime Provinces of Canada. He also has done a series of historical articles for the 
magazine "Hoof Beats" of Columbus and "The Horseman and Fair World of Lexington, 
Kentucky," At the present time he has a book on the history of the trotting breed await­
ing publication. He and his wife recently celebrated their silver wedding anniversary. 

Employed at Central College, Pella, Iowa, as Director of Gaass Hall, a men's dormitory, 
is MRS . MILDRED GIEBINK, '57. She also serves as Assistant Librarian. 

RAYMOND L. SCHUEFFNER, '50, was the rec ipient of the Special Teacher Award from 
the State Historical Society of Wisconsin on State Award Day. This included the Parker 
Pen Award for outstanding work in the Junior Historian Program. 

Assumins a new position as Supervisor of the Guidance and Counseling Services under the 
Department of Public Instruction, Madison, is '42 grad ROBERT N. SCHUNK. He will 
assist in creating guidance programs in schools throughout the state as well as assisting 
schools which already hove guidance programs. Prior to this new position, Mr. Schunk 
was Guidance Director and Dean of Boys at Cl in tonvi lle High School. He is married to 
the former ALICE WAGNER, '42. 

ROY HABECK, '59, has accepted a position as Elementary Supervisor and Administrator 
of the New Glarus Grade School. Prior to this time Mr. Habeck served as princ ipal­
teacher in the Adams Grade School . 

GERALD D. MEN Z EL, '59, and his wi fe, the fo rmer PATRICIA !SHERWOOD, '57, have 
moved to Springfie ld, Oh io, where Jerry has a ccepted a posit ion with the International 
Ha rvester Corp . Prio r to the mo ve he was attendi ng the Un iversi ty of Illinois , Urbana. 
His wife taught firs t grade a t the Bottenfield G rade School in Champaign , Illinois. 

Tea ching at the Navy Depende nts School at Sasebo , Japan during the 1960 -61 school 
year is '49 grad EL IZABETH J. SWENSON. Prio r to the ass ignment in Japan, she taught 
in the U. S . Navy Dependents School at Argent ia, Newfound land . 

Also teaching abroad is '55 grad ARNOLD E. LENIUS, JR. He is cu rrentl y teaching for 
the Air Force Dependents School s in Spain . 

Now a homemake r, EVELY N KIJEK MARKO , '57, resides in Thorp, Wisconsin where her 
husba nd is employed by Thorp Finance Co . The Markos have two boys, Timothy John and 
Gregory Allen. 

GERALD QUINNEL, '50, has been elected President of the Guam Teachers Association . 
He is active in Guam's stateside recruitment of teachers . This past year he has served as 
supe rvisor to the college cadet teachers , as well as being a part-time college instructor . 

CAROL NELSON SUKOW, '58, is teaching second grade in the Cleveland Public School 
System. Her husband, Wayne, a '59 River Falls graduate, is beginning his second year 
of graduate work in physics at Case lnstitue of Technology in Cleveland , and has re­
ceived a reappointment of a graduate assistantship fo r the year, The Sukows live at 2052 
Cornell Road, Cleveland 6, Oh io . 

Currently doing child welfare work for the Sheboygan County Welfare Department is 
MAXINE LANGTON COPPEL, '58. She has completed credits of work for her Master's 



Degree in Social Work which are equivalent to one year of graduate work. Maxine's 
husband, originally from Denver, Colorado, is the Assistant District Supervisor for the 
Wisconsin State Department of Public Welfare. 

JACK V. PERRY, '47, is teaching world history and American government and institutions 
at Winneconne. The Perrys have a daughter, Jill, born October 9, 1959. 

PHYLLIS KASPER ROEBi:R, '50, lives in Galesville, Wisconsin where her husband is en­
gaged in business. She teaches at the high school in Holmen, Wisconsin and also does 
cooperating field supervisory work for La Crosse State College with student teachers. 

Beginning his second year of teaching at Wisconsin State College at La Crosse is TOME. 
WIRKUS, '56. He is the author of an article on speech education appearing in a national 
education magazine, The Catholic Educator. His wife , the former LOIS LANGFELDT, 
'55 , has recently completed the requirements for a physical education major at La Crosse . 

RUDOLPH A. HORN, '51, has been employed by Hardware Mutuals for the past five 
years in Illinois . His current position is that of Loss-Prevention -Audit Manager. His 
wife is the former ELVIRA LINDOW, '46. 

Teaching at Otis Air Force Base at Bourne, Mass . on Cape Cod is '56 grad SUSAN 
MAYNARD LINDSTROM. Prior to this assignment Susan taught at Albany, Georgia and 
at Miami, Florida, The Lindstroms spent the summer of 1959 at San Antonio, Texas where 
Capt . Lindstrom went to school at Randolph AFB to learn about the KC97 Air Refueler of 
which he is an Aircraft Commander. 

DR. MARTIN SCHAEFER, '47,has been appointed Director of Extension at Eastern Illinois 
University, Charleston. Dr. Schaefer assumes his new post after serving as Assistant 
Director of the Eastern Illinois University Laboratory School since June, 1958. He re­
ceived his Ph.D. In 1958 from the State University of Iowa. The Schaefers have two sons 
and one daughter. 

MRS. EMIL RACKAY, the former DOROTHY RICHTER, '57, is currently living in 
Chicago, Illinois where her husband is an attorney. They have a young son, Mark. 

Serving a two-year period in the Army is JAMES R. MILLER, '58. He received his basic 
training at Fort Leonardwood, Missouri. His wife, the former JANET MADISON, '57, 
is currently teaching kindergarten at Antigo. Prior to this time she taught for two years. 

AMY L. MOODY, '54, is living in Cheyenne, Wyoming at the present time. She drives 
into Colorado during the school week to teach a small ranch school. Her son, T. Sgt. 
John W. Moody, was presented the Air Force Commendation Medal recently at Ent Air 
Base, Colorado by Brig. Gen. Arthur C. Agan, Jr. He spent a year at CSC prior to en­
listing in the Air Force. 

Beginning her sixth year of teaching at West Allis is SHIRLEY SHEETS KLUG, '55. Her 
principal is another CSC graduate, AL J. WUNROW, '26. 

ROSEMARY POLZIN SCHUMANN, '55, is presently living at 110 Avenue D, Cloquet, 
Minnesota where her husband is a chemical engineer with the Northwest Paper Co. They 
have two daughters, Patty and Carol. 

After receiving his Ph.D. Degree in Organic Chemistry from the University of Wisconsin, 
DONALD R. VISSERS, '53, has accepted a position as research chemist at the Morton 



Chemical Company. Dr. Vissers, his wife Mory Ann, and daughter Kathleen reside at 
66 S. Williams St., Crystal Lake, Illinois, 

For the post four years !RENE BEAWER MILLER, '52, hos been teaching in the East 
Whittier City School District in California. She con be reached at 14351 Lanning Drive, 
Whittier, Calif. The Millers hove o son, Billy, 2. 

In his fifth year of teaching at Wautoma is ALLEN HASSELQUIST, '54. He spent lost 
summer doing graduate work at the University of Wisconsin. The Hosselquists hove two 
children, Robin, 6 months, and Rondy, 3. 

MRS. DONALD J. WALTER, the former MADELINE WILLIAMS, '51, is currently residing 
in Toledo, Ohio, where her husband is employed as o horticulturist. The Wolters hove 
two sons, Joseph, 3, and Jomes, 4 months. 

Teaching at the new Wisconsin School for Boys at Wales is '43 grad BERNARD J. 
SLOWEY . For the post sixteen months he hos been doing the educational testing. He 
spent the post summer working towards his Master's Degree. 

KATHRYN L. ARNDT, '58, who hos been teaching or Morinettee for the post few years, 
hos accepted o new position at Margaret Hal I School, Versoi lies, Kentucky, teaching 
second and third grades. In addition, she also serves as house mother to senior, junior, 
and sophomore high school girls and as maintenance supervisor. 

Employed in the drafting deportment of the Lodi sh Company at South Mi lwoukee is 
MAYNARD 0 . STROMBERG, o '48 graduate. 

Beginning his third year of teaching at Clintonville is VERN RASMUSSEN, '58. Also at 
Clintonville is DALE VOLLRATH, '59. 

MRS. LILA MAE HECKEL, '59, who taught for fourteen years in Wisconsin, moved to 
California where she hos accepted o teaching position in the Son Bernardino City Schools. 

BERNICE J. YONKEE, '59, is teaching second grade in the Alum Rock School District, 
which is o suburb of Son Jose, California. She hopes to start work on her Master's Degree 
at San Jose State College . 

Graduates Persuing Further Studies 
ALTON OLSON, '59, attended summer school at Illinois Wesleyan University under o 
Notional Science Foundation Scholarship. 

• ROBERT K. SEARLES, '58, received o fellowship from the National Wildlife, Federation 
to attend the University of Michigan for the 1960-61 school yeor for graduate study in 
conservation and outdoor education. 

RICHARD MULVIHILL, '51, who hos been teaching at Hixton, Wis. for the past several 
years, hos accepted on assistantship at the University of Illinois, Deportment of Physical 
Education for Men.He will teach half-time and will also work half-time on his doctorate. 

At the University of Georgia is GEORGE SEEBURGER, '57, who was awarded a Notional 
Science Foundation Scholarship to study biology. He and his wife, the former NANCY 



SKALITZKY, '58, have moved to Athens, Georgia, where they will remain for the current 
school year. 

Also the recipient of a National Science Foundation Scholarship was WILMARTH THAYER, 
'48, who spent the summer at the University of Oklahoma, Norman, 

JO A. DANIEL, '56, was awarded one of 43 national fellowshipsforgraduatestudybythe 
American Association of University Women Education Foundation for the academic year, 
1960-61. The AAUW award will enable her to complete her doctoral dissertation. 

JOHN H. JUDD , '56, who taught biology at Kimberly High School for three years, was 
awarded a grant to participate in .a field biology institute this past summer. 

At the Southern Illinois University at Cardondale is ROBERT C. SUMMERFELT, '57, who 
has completed his first year of studies for the Ph.D. He was recently married to Deanne 
Walsh whose home is York, Neb. 

ROBERT SCHEURELL, '58, received a research assistantship from Washington University, 
St. Louis, Missouri. It is a half-time grant connected with the Sociology-Anthropology 
Department. 

Currently doing graduate work ar Iowa State University, Department of Sociology, is 
ARTHURS. WILKE, '59. Mrs. Wilke, the former BARBARA JEAN FUST, '60, is also a 
graduate student in the Department of Sociology at Iowa. She is a half-time graduate re­
search assistant and is also employed by a sociologist working for the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture. 

NEIL GREEHLING, '58, while teaching seventh and eighth grade English, history, and 
geography at Lester Prairie, Minnesota, is also attending night school at the University of 
Minnesota. He is enrol led in the Library School. 

ROBERT CHESEBRO, '60, is currently doing graduate work at the University of Indiana. 

EDWARD W. MEYER, a Jan. '60 Letters and Science graduate, received a tuition scholar­
ship to attend Michigan State University for graduate work in Outdoor Education in 
August, l 960. 

ALPHONSE J. FOLZ, '59, has enrolled at the University of Missouri, Columbia this fall 
under a stipend offered by the State Department of Public Welfare. He plans on obtaining 
o degree of Master of Social Work. Prior to his enrollment at the U of Missouri, he was 
employed as a caseworker for the Adams County Welfare Department, Friendship, Wis. 

QUINTEN C. GROSSKOPF, '56, is attending Iowa State Teachers College at Cedar 
Fol ls in preparation for a Master's Degree in Secondary Education. 

ALLAN J. MORTENSON, '54, spent the past summer at the University of Wyoming under 
a Cole Foundation Scholarship in American Studies, 

Attending the State University of Iowa at Iowa City for the next two years is ROBERT 
WYMAN, '56, who has been granted a stipend by the State of Wisconsin in Psychiatric 
Social Work. His wife, the former MARTHA (TONI) WALKER, '58, is teaching in the 
Iowa City Public Schools. 

At the University of Montana in Missoula doing graduate work is JOHN LOKEMOEN, 
'59. He is majoring in biology and wildlife management. 



Among The Alums, The Following Have Received Advanced Degrees: 

ROBERT F. GIBSON, '58 - M.A. Degree, Uni versity of Minnesota 

JANICE SISLEY, '50 - M.S. Degree, University of Minnesota 

RAYMOND M. SZYMANSKI, '50 - M.A. Degree, University of Minnesota 

PAUL R. ZEI, '57 - M.A. Degree , State University of Iowa 

GERALD LAMARCHE, '56-Master's Degree from the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee 
Mr. LaMarche is currently employed in an administrative pos ition by the Suamico School 
System, Wis. 

RAYMOND J . STROIK, '57 - M.S. Degree in History, University of Wisconsin, Madison. 
Mr. Stroik wa s an instructor of socio logy at Wisconsin State Col lege in Equ Claire from 
February to June, 1960. During 1960-61 he is at the University of Wisconsin, Department 
of Histo ry, on a teaching assistantship. 

FRANK C. DEGUIRE , '53 - L.L.B. Degree, Marquette University. He is now associated 
with the law firm of Michael, Sponn , Best, and Friedrich in Milwaukee, Wis. During 
July and August of this. past year he spent two months on a tour of Europe. 

ROYCE WADE, '54 - Bachelor of Di v inity Degree, Garrett Biblical Institute, Evanston, 
Ill. He is the Pastor of Asbury Methodist Church in Janesville, Wis. 

ROBERT F. PAULSON, '54 - M.A. Degree, State University of Iowa 

Engagements 

Sue Mills and D. Harvey Wrich 
Kay A. Dustin and Neal O. Thorpe 
Carol Miller and Gene Westphal 
Jackie Redlin and Leon Westerfeld 
Emma Jane Millard and Ronald Hein 
Nerita Bourn and Paul A. Boeh mer 
Margie S. Zipp and Phillip D. Kamke 
Arla Mae Radue and Lewis Zielsdorf 
Teressa Doran and Douglas Jones 
Barbara Otto and Robert Schroeder, Jr. 
Emily Runge and Richard Spindler 
Ruth E. Thompson and Gerald G. Woodward 
Marie Doro and Joe Wallner 
Diana Dunn and Byron F. Salvin 
Nancy Ciszak and John G. Sheridan 



Nancy Skalitzky and George Seeburger 
Deanne Walsh and Robert C. Summerfelt 
Joan Hagen and William A. Golomski 
Karen Beebe and John Englehart 
Barbara Bowen and Charles W. Stiff 
Mary Lou Davis and LeRoy F. Sroda 
Mary L. Braatz and Russell Gardner 
Betty J. Hurlbut and Robert J. Kessler 
Loui s A. Schlottman and Robert L. Slusarek 
Helen B. Klesmith and Myron Gierszewski 
Marjorie E. Lodzinski and Joseph Culligan 
Sally Clark and Robert Scheurell 
Maxine Langton and Jerry Cappel 
Germaine Kransk i and Eugene Schoenhofen 
Mary Lou Schieb and John W. Paulson 
Patricia Perkofski and Roy P. Ghiloni 
Mary A. Dorsch and Robert Pilot 
Jean Marion Lamine and Jeremiah L. Farrell 
Margaret A. Christ and James R. Burns 
Shirley May Smith and Duane Kraemer 
Anita J. Wegner and Lawrence M. Mielke 
Barbaro Muth and George Arvan 

Births 

Marriages 
Carol,i'Emerich and Phillip Cole 
Kathleen A. Smith and John J. Gronski 
Mary C. Douville and Pafrick D. Frawley 
Lorene Tel lock and Jerry Nienke 
Barbara Jean Fust and Arthur S. Wilke 
Marcia Barnes and George F. Mosey 
Lois Ann Woehlert and lee G. Andreas 
Nancy Dombrowski and Richard E. Walkush 
Rachael Durocher and David Bartz 
Shirley Link andEdward Christian 
Beth Janke and Larry Hoskins 
Karen Col I ier and Donn Lindwal I 
Joanne Boyer and James Sanderson 

Joye Hofer and~~~~-Kuheka 
Lila Ablard and Jon Ebert 
Diane Boehler and Lenat Hofmann 
Theresa Nadolski and Alan Knight 
Ronda Narlow and Carl Kerstener 
Agnes Altman and James Kochler 
Mary Ann Kucharzak and Francis Wilczorek 
Lois Schroeder and George Alfson 
Mary Lou Uttermatk and Edward Michalewicz 

A son (William David) to Mr. and Mrs . David R. Butler (Mary Bartelt) 

A son (John Wesley) to Mr. and Mrs. John W. Gosbee (Charlene Kabat) 

A daughter (Julie Ann) to Mr. and Mrs . Gerald W. Albert (Pauline Ainsworth) 

A daughter (Amy Catherine) to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nugent 

A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Sherwood Russell (Barbara Nelson) 

A daughter (Laurie Ann) to Mr. and Mrs. Otto Boerger (Sylvia Hanson) 

A daughter (Dianne) to Mr. and Mrs. Dale loomans 

A son (Andrew Karl) to Rev. and Mrs. Gerald Krause (Nancy Pautz) 

A daughter (Julee Lynn) to Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Boettcher 

A daughter to Mr . and Mrs. Francis Schott (Dorothy Gerner) 

A son (Robin) to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Engel (Elaine Eskritt) 

A daughter (Carol) to Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Schumann (Rosemary Polzin) 

A son (Roy) to Mr. and Mrs. Jack Anderson (Bernice Hahn) 

A son (Tom) to Mr . and Mrs. Jack Crook (Lou Breymann) 

A son (Todd Alan) to Mr. and Mrs. Donald Casanova (Grace Schulz) 

A son (Jolin Robert) to Mr. and Mrs. Robert Meek (Dolored Rataczak) 

A daughter (Brenda Dawn) to Mr. and Mrs. Neil Greehling (Lois Gehres) 

A daughter (Valerie Jane) to Mr. and Mrs. Terry D. Pease 

A son (Robert Roy) to Mr. and Mrs. Roy Hackbart (Ruth Ann Charlesworth) 

A daughter to Mr. and Mrs. Lenat Hofmann (Diane Boehler) 



To All C. S. C. Alumni and Faculty 

Are you going to Milwaukee for the Teachers' Convention? If so, you will want 
to attend the following two functions on THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 1960: 

l. Alumni Open House and Reception: Hotel Schroeder, Club Rooms on third floor, 
3: 00 to 5: 0() p.m. Good fellowship and free refreshments. 

2. STEVENS POINT LUNCHEON: 
Y. M.C.A. Building 
633 North Fourth Street 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Luncheon is at l 2: 15, on Thursday, November 3. Price, for a good I uncheon -­
$2. 50. Reservation, accompariied by check or money order must be sent to Mr. Norman E. 
Knutzen, State College, Stevens Point, Wisconsin , before November l, 1960. 

LUNCHEON RESERVATION: 

Please make _____ luncheon reservations for me at $2.50 each, for 
Thursday noon, November 3, 1960 . Since reservations must be made in advance and 
guaranteed, I understand that I may not cancel after November l, 1960. (Check or 
money order must accompany this reservation. Pick up tickets at the door.) 

Date ________ _ 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 

Alumni Association 
Wisconsin State College 
Stevens Point, Wis. 

Signed _________ _____ _ 

Here is my $1.00 for dues for 1960. 
Make check payable to CSC Alumni Association 

Name .... ... . 

Division & Year .... 

Street 

City .... .............. ... ... ..... .. ... ... .... .... ........... ................ ............. .. ........................... ..... ..... . 


